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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
April 16, 2010
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the April 16, 2010 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, David Cavell, Lacie Thomas and Amanda Rivault.  Grace Gilbreath was present as proxy for Molly Fenton.  Marvin Yates had proxy for Josie Walker.  Also in attendance were Marcus McMillian and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 2:30 p.m.
· The March 19th meeting minutes were reviewed. Dr. Yates made a motion to approve the minutes. David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Request for Software Installation in Anzalone – Donna did notify the department and Marcus contacted Dr. Pandian regarding the installation.  Anzalone 216 will be re-wired in May, and the software will be installed at the same time.
· Fayard 122 & 129 – Donna Methvien did communicate the changes to the Math Department and to Pat King.  These rooms will be scheduled for periodic teaching.
· Google Apps – Donna Methvien did put a notice on the webmail login page.
· Cameras/Panic Buttons in Library – Dr. Yates presented a proposal to install cameras & panic buttons in the Library.  The Library has experienced intermittent problems associated with disruptive and contentious students.  Dr. Yates made a motion to designate $7,000 for the installation of cameras and panic buttons in the Library, with any unused funds at the end of the project to roll back into available funding.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will designate $7,000 for this project.
· 2010-2011 Budget– Dr. Asoodeh presented the 2010-2011 proposed budget.  A change was made since the previous meeting to increase the Computer Lab Support budget to $85,000.  Blue phones and hand sanitizers for the labs were specified to be purchased from the “Other Technology Purchases” funds.  Dr. Yates made a motion to approve the budget for 2010-2011.  Lacie Thomas seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will submit a request for a budget hearing to Dr. Crain’s office.
· Computer Lab Supplies Budget– Dr. Asoodeh brought a request for an additional $6,000 to be added to the Computer Lab Support budget for the 2009-2010 year for the purchase of paper and toner for the computer labs.  Due to the decreasing printing costs as a result of programs such as “Think Before You Print,” the 2009-2010 budget was reduced to reflect this decreasing cost.  However, the projected cost reduction was overly optimistic.  Lacie Thomas made a motion to approve $6,000 to be added to supplies in the Computer Lab Support budget for the purchase of toner and paper.  Amanda Rivault seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will designate an additional $6,000 for the Computer Lab Support budget.
· Additional Needs for Solar/Biodiesel Project – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the first batch of bio-diesel has been processed.  There is a need of $853.68 to wrap up the project.  David Cavell made a motion to designate an additional $853.68 to the solar/biodiesel project.  Lacie Thomas seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will make sure the $853.68 is charged to this project.
· Surplus Computer Proposal – One proposal from the University Health Center was submitted requesting six computers.  A motion to accept the proposals was made by Dr. Yates.  Grace Gilbreath seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the department and distribute the surplus computers.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Marvin Yates.  Amanda Rivault seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held over the summer in the Career Services Conference Room. 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, David Cavell

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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